
OFFICE OF ECONOMIC ADJUSTMENT 
2231 Crystal Drive, Suite 520 

Arlington, VA  22202

Mr. Bruce Sturk 
Director of Federal Facilities Support 
City of Hampton 
22 Lincoln St. 
Hampton, VA 23669-3522 

Dear Mr. Sturk: 

In response to your proposal to construct Air Power Park Tidal 
Flooding Mitigation under the Defense Community Infrastructure Pilot 
Program, this correspondence formally invites you to submit a complete 
application for grant funding of not more than $707,009 in Federal 
funding to support the total $1,844,017 project cost with the Office of 
Economic Adjustment no later than 5 p.m. PDT on Wednesday, August 
26, 2020. To assist you with this application, Margit Myers, 
margit.a.myers.civ@mail.mil, (703) 901-7622 will be reaching out to you 
within the next day.  

This invitation does not obligate any Federal funds for your 
proposal. Instead, it reflects the ranking your proposal received from the 
Cross-Service/Office of the Secretary of Defense Review Panel, and the 
availability of appropriations to possibly fund this proposal. It is 
imperative for this grant application to reflect, among other items, the 
scope, construction-ready status, validation of cost estimates and status of 
funding sources contained in your proposal submission, as well as the 
specific eligibility requirements, including site control and any required 
environmental analyses under the National Environmental Policy Act of 
1970, as amended, as stated in the Defense Community Infrastructure Pilot 



2 

Program Federal Funding Opportunity. Failure to do so may result in a 
reconsideration of your proposal. 

A complete grant application by the above date ensures we can 
perform our due diligence to ensure we make an award that is reasonable, 
allowable, and allocable for the proposed project no later than the week of 
September 14, 2020.    

Any questions related to this invitation may be directed to Daniel 
Glasson, Deputy Director for Programs, 
daniel.l.glasson.civ@mail.mil, (571) 733-7467.  We look forward to 
working with you to enable the completion of this important project. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick J. O’Brien 
Director 
Office of Economic Adjustment 
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